[image: image1.wmf]
Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 5
       DATE: February 3, 2005
BRIEFING: 2005-B0015
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  King County 2003 Homeless Death Review
BACKGROUND:  A proviso in the 2004 Budget Ordinance set aside funding for the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health to complete a study of the mortality of homeless persons in King County.  The study was completed by the Health Care for the Homeless Network and submitted to the Council last December.   The Health Care for the Homeless Network is a program within Public Health that has developed a system of health care and other supportive services for homeless persons in Seattle and King County.  The report was developed in collaboration with the Medical Examiner’s Office, the Epidemiology, Planning and Evaluation Section, other departmental staff and an advisory group including community health care  providers and advocates who initially called for the review.
SUMMARY:  The study addresses cases from the King County Medical Examiner’s data base identified as homeless persons who died in King County during 2003.  An additional group of “formerly homeless” decedents who also died in 2003 was reviewed.  77 homeless decedents were identified of whom 83% were men and a disproportionate number were people of color.   At 17%, Native Americans were especially overrepresented.  The most common manner of death was accidents (35%).  The most frequent specific causes of death were acute intoxication (26%), cardiovascular disease (17%) and homicide (9%).  Cardiovascular disease was the top cause of death among the formerly homeless.  The study also looked at associated health conditions.  Decedents had an average of three health conditions identified with some having as many as eight different conditions.  The most frequent condition was substance abuse (68%) followed by cardiovascular, gastrointestinal and pulmonary conditions.  25% had a mental health condition and 19% a neurological condition.
Representatives of the Health Care for the Homeless Network are prepared to present the report in detail and answer any questions committee members may have.
ATTENDING:
Janna Wilson, Manager, Health Care for the Homeless Network, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health

Linda Weedman, Chair, Health Care for the Homeless Network Planning Council

ATTACHEMENTS:
1. Executive Transmittal Letter
2. Letter from the Chair of the Health Care for the Homeless Planning Council

3. King County 2003 Homeless Death Review
